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My sniffles are authentic to me, but to my boss of two 
years I’m a big fat liar. Unless the signature of a pure 
stranger followed by the letters “M” and “D” are scribbled 
illegibly on generic, vaguely-medical stationary and personally 
handed over to Judy Escher at Delway Consulting I must be 100% 
well. Maybe I’ll lie down.  
 

My throat…ahhhhhhh...it looks fine. But it feels like someone is 
wringing out my esophagus like it’s a moisture-wicking camping 
towel. I wish I looked more sick, I really do, then I could just 
show up and say “Hey Judy, this is what working 10 hour days 
looks like. This is a physical manifestation of what I’ve been 
feeling on the inside since I was unwillingly transferred into 
your department”. I feel like shit. I feel like if you’re 
actually really sick you shouldn’t have to go to the doctor. You 
shouldn’t have to get a Lyft Line, sit in a waiting room with 
other sick people and talk to humans to justify your sickness. 
You’re sick, you should just stay in bed, eat soup and straddle 
a heating pad while your fan is on and blowing into your face 
because you can’t decide whether you’re too hot or too cold. I 
should really lie down. 
 

My email was nice. It was professional. “Hello Judy, I’m feeling 
under the weather today and think it would be in everyone’s best 
interest if I just stayed home. Best, Meredith.” I don’t wish 
you my best, Judy. You should be wishing me your best. But you 
didn’t did you? I’m not saying send me a virtual Starbucks 
giftcard suggesting a hot chamomile with honey and lemon. I’m 
only asking for basic human decency and maybe a little 
compassion. Instead, you told me to “present a doctor’s note.” 
No salutations. No well wishes. But that’s OK. That’s fine 
because when I get better and don’t feel as if my internal 



organs have established a union that’s decided to go on strike 
until further notice--I’m going to update my resume. Alright, 
I’m gonna go lie down. 

 

(Blackout.) 


